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NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 

Southern California Edison’s West of Devers Upgrade Project  

El Casco Substation Telecommunication Work 

Southern California Edison (SCE) has scheduled construction of the West of Devers (WOD) Upgrade Project 
(Project). The Project will upgrade the existing transmission lines between the Devers, El Casco, 
San Bernardino, and Vista substations to increase system transfer capacity from 1,600 megawatts (MW) 
to 4,800 MW. The Project is located primarily within the existing WOD right-of-way in incorporated and 
unincorporated parts of Riverside and San Bernardino counties. 

Upgrades will occur on approximately 30 miles of the existing Devers–El Casco line, 14 miles of the El 
Casco–San Bernardino line, 43 miles of the Devers–San Bernardino line, 45 miles of the Devers-Vista No. 1 
and No. 2 lines, 3.5 miles of the Etiwanda–San Bernardino line, and 3.5 miles of the San Bernardino–Vista 
line. 

The Project was approved by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) in August 2016.  

Immediate Construction Area: Approximately 42,000 feet of fiber optic cable will be installed on existing 
distribution poles along San Timoteo Canyon Road, in the City of Redlands leading to the El Casco 
Substation, located in Riverside County. Approximately 2,000 feet of underground cable will be installed 
in existing conduit from the front of the substation into the existing substation building. SCE is required to 
provide this public notice to satisfy project licensing requirements, however this scope of work is not 
expected to impact the operations of recreation areas. 

Immediate Construction Activity: Construction is required to upgrade the existing fiber optic cable to 
provide increased capacity to the existing system.  

Construction Period: November 6, 2017 – November 30, 2017 

SCE’s Commitment and You 

SCE understands that construction can potentially be disruptive to daily activities. The company is 
committed to ensuring the communities’ safety and, to the extent possible, minimizing inconvenience. 
SCE is committed to working with recreation facilities to minimize the impacts of this Project and will use 
its best efforts to schedule construction activities to avoid heavy recreational use periods, including major 
holidays.  

For More Information 

Visit the Project website: https://www.sce.com/wps/portal/home/about-us/reliability/upgrading-
transmission/west-of-devers 
Call the Project information line: 888-226-9916 

We look forward to coordinating with you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Sylvia Granados 
Project Manager, Environmental 
Project Execution, Major Environmental Projects 
Environmental Services Department 
T. 626-812-7328 | M. 626-221-5695 
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